Sharon Schneider 581 Baywood Way Los Osos, A 93402

19 October, 2005

Mr. Jeffery S. Young California Regional Water Quality Control Board Central Coast Region 895 Aerovista Place, Suite 101 San Luis Obispo, CA 93401

Re: Los Osos Sewer

Dear Mr. Young,

As a property owner and long time member of our community of Los Osos, I a n deeply concerned about the halting of the sewer project. I am appealing to you to put the sewer project back on track.

I have observed for some time the demise of our family life here, as young couples with children cannot add a bedroom or a bathroom to their existing homes. Businesses cannot remain in the area. Morro Bay is being polluted an I our ground water is at risk. Surely, you and others of our State officials can take action to restart construction now. Further delay is not only disastrous but also costly.

Please make building the sewer your priority and act promptly. We give you or full support in making this happen.

Very truty yours,

Sharon Harris Schneider